Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL



<mark>www.cr</mark>anbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

Issue 33 30th October 2013

<u>CALENDAR</u>

PRINCIPAL'S NEWS

UPCOMING EVENTS



Monday 4th November
Have Your Say meeting
9.00 am in the
staffroom

*Tuesday 5th November*Melbourne Cup Day

Friday 8th November
Walkathon

Monday 11th **November** Remembrance Day

WOW!

What a fantastic day at Cranbourne Primary School!

Congratulations to our senior students who ran the Carnival today. It was great to see our Grade 5 and 6 students plan, develop and supervise the stalls and activities for the carnival. They all worked together to make the day a big success.

Students were also responsible for contacting local businesses and organisations to ask for donations to support the day. **Well done** to those students who accepted this challenge – we certainly had a lot of donations!

This has become an annual event for our school, with money raised helping to support the student leadership programs as well as the Grade 6 graduation.

Thank you to all of the families who supported the day by donating items for prizes. It was pleasing to see the majority of our students supporting the day and participating in the event.

A very big **THANK YOU and CONGRATULATIONS** to Ms Donovan for her amazing co-ordination of the event. Without such commitment to our school community, events like this would not be so successful.

Thank you to all of the staff for supporting and assisting with the day.

Cheryl Van Deursen - Principal

House Points Equal first Bakewell & Childers

Equal second Cameron & Russell

Quote of the Week

"The purpose of a school is to help a family educate a child."
-Don Edgar

Student Birthdays

Happy Birthday to the students who celebrate their birthdays this week Memphys P.

Khanye P.

Jarrod H.

Liam A.S.

Ayesha R.

Roslynn T.

Stars of the Week

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

this week!		
Grade	Student	For being
Prep PAM	Max P.	Supportive
Junior BA	Declan W.	Persistent
Junior HM	Bryson L.	Responsible
Junior MC	Chelsea H.	Confident
Middle LB	Logan C.	Responsible
Middle MD	Jarrod H.	Persistent
Middle SG	Tahrah H.	Persistent
Senior IW	Emma C.	Creative
Senior MR	Charli R.K.	Persistent
Senior RP	Kaylah D.	Co-operative
P.E.	Allie W. MSG	Responsible
Art	Sharashi D. JMC	Creative
Personal Dev	Rithick M. JBA	Responsible
Assistant		
Principal	Makenzie P SRP	Co-operative
Principal	Summer L. JBA	Conscientious



The second instalment EMA cheques are now available for collection from the office.

BOOK CLUB ISSUE 7 Orders due back tomorrow

Book Club catalogues available from the Library or Learning Centres

Family Photo Day

Photographs from the family photo day (October 12th) are now available for collection from the general office.

<u>CURRICULUM NEWS</u>

I was very excited and proud at School Assembly last week, when I presented Beleza vouchers to several students for outstanding attendance. Being at school every day and not being late demonstrates commitment to their learning and also shows that our families value education.

We obviously do not want you sending your children to school when they are sick, as they are not able to focus or complete tasks to the best of their ability when feeling unwell.

However, it is also important to instil in our children a sense of responsibility and commitment to their learning, which is evident when they attend school regularly and arrive punctually.

Congratulations to each of those students who received recognition last week. Hopefully this dedication and commitment will continue throughout your education, which will assist you to achieve your personal best!

Di Fernand - Assistant Principal

STUDENT NEWS

Our excursion to...





CRANBOURNE

BOTANICAL GARDENS!



Last Thursday the Preps and
Juniors went to the Cranbourne
Botanical Gardens. Even though it was
a rainy day, the students still had a
great time ponding, looking for
mini-beasts, learning about insects
and holding worms!







COMMUNITY NEWS



Thank-you to all the families and friends who have shopped at the Good Guys and earned donation credits to support our school.

<u>School Uniform</u> Reminder!

School hats are compulsory this term. If your child has lost their hat, new hats can be purchased from Beleza.

Uniform Reminder

Please refer to the Student Dress Code which can be found on our school website. Some students are coming to school in items that are not part of our school uniform. Items such as leggings and sports shorts are not to part of our school uniform.

Please remember that this year is the final year for the transition from the old logo to the new. As of the commencement of the school year next year, all students will be required to wear school uniform items that have the new logo. The old logo (yellow triangle) will not be accepted in 2014.

Students should be wearing a hat for outdoor activities this term. Check with your child that they have their hat at school. If they have lost their school hat, please purchase a replacement from Beleza.

BELEZA SCHOOL UNIFORMS 126 HIGH STREET CRANBOURNE PHONE: 5996 6861

VIP SALE UP TO 20% OFF STORE WIDE*

Thursday October 31st :9.00 A.M – 6 P.M. Friday November 1st : 9.00 A.M. – 6 P.M. Saturday November 2nd :9.00 A.M. – 1P.M.

*Some conditions apply. Please see in store for more details